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The Digital Self-Trace public information campaign highlights the importance of using the Digital 
Self-Trace service to help stop COVID-19 spreading in a domino effect. 

The campaign was informed by testing with the general public. Three creative concepts were 
presented for feedback and the domino effect was identified as the strongest approach, providing a 
visual representation of the consequences of inaction to the spread of the virus. 

The campaign runs from 11 December 2020 to 29 January 2021. The campaign includes television 
advertising, radio and digital advertising. 

Campaign aim

General awareness and to encourage use of the Digital Self-Trace service by those who test positive 
for coronavirus.

Campaign key messages
• If you test positive for COVID-19 and are aged 16+ years, use Digital Self-Trace to help us trace

your contacts
• This service helps stop the virus spreading in a domino effect
• Digital Self-Trace works alongside the StopCOVID NI app to support the manual contact tracing

teams by identifying close contacts of positive cases as quickly as possible
• If you test positive you will receive a text from ‘HSCtracing’ containing a unique DST code to input

into the Digital Self-Trace website: trace.covid-19.hscni.net
• The DST code will allow you to access

the service
• You will be asked for details about

yourself and your symptoms, and
information about the people you have
been in contact with and the places you
have been

• The PHA will get in touch with your
contacts and advise them on what to do

• The service is quick and confidential –
your identity will never be shared with
the contacts whose details you provide

Test ✔ Trace  ✔ Protect ✔

https://trace.covid-19.hscni.net


Digital advertising will link directly to the  
Digital Self-Trace easy explainer, and TV and radio will 
signpost to nidirect.gov.uk/coronavirus 

The advertising campaign will be supported by PR, organic 
social media activity, and PVC banners and posters 
promoting the Digital Self-Trace service at test sites, where 
the easy explainer is also being distributed. 

Help us promote the Digital Self-Trace service and 
encourage its use by using the social media assets and 
campaign materials, which will be available to download and 
share from the PHA’s testing and tracing resources page.

Please follow us on social media: 

Twitter: @publichealthni

Facebook @publichealthagency 

Instagram: @publichealthni 
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Mass media advertising details: 

Television:	 UTV, Channel 4, IT V 
	 Breakfast, Sky Adsmart, 
	 ITV Hub and All 4
 
Radio: 	 Cool FM, DTR, DTR 
	 Country, Q Radio, U105, 
	 DAX

Digital:	 Programmatic VOD (video 
	 on demand), display, 
	 Spotify, Google search, 
	 social media channels: 
	 Facebook, Instagram and 
	 Twitter

What kind of contacts do I need to tell you about?

We	need	you	to	tell	us	about:

•	 people	you	have	been	in	close	contact	with	in	the	two	days	before	you	first	felt	unwell	or		
	 before	the	date	of	your	test	if	you	have	no	symptoms	(for	example,	people	you	live	with,		
	 or	friends	you	have	spent	time	with)

•	 places	you	have	worked	in	the	seven	days	before	you	felt	unwell	or	before	the	date	of	your		
	 test	if	you	have	no	symptoms

•	 any	other	times	when	you	may	have	come	into	contact	with	people	(such	as	on	public		
	 transport,	in	a	health	or	social	care	setting,	shopping	or	travelling)	in	the	seven	days	before		
	 you	felt	unwell	or	before	the	date	of	your	test	if	you	have	no	symptoms.

For	close	contacts,	we	will	need	names	and	telephone	numbers	to	be	able	to	contact	them.		
For	contacts	through	workplaces	and	other	settings,	give	as	much	detail	as	you	can.	

What is considered “close contact”? 

“Close	contact”	could	apply	to	someone	who:

•	 spends	significant	time	in	your	household

•	 is	a	sexual	partner

•	 has	had	face-to-face	contact	(within	1	metre),	including	being		
	 coughed	on	or	having	skin-to-skin	physical	contact

•	 has	been	within	1	metre	of	you	for	one	minute

•	 has	been	within	2	metres	of	you	for	more	than	15	minutes

•	 has	travelled	with	you	in	a	vehicle.

It	would	not	be	considered	close	contact	if	your	interaction	took	place	solely	through	a	
Perspex	(or	equivalent)	screen	or	while	one	of	you	was	wearing	full	medical-grade	PPE	in	a	
health	or	social	care	setting.

How will the service protect my privacy?

To	protect	your	identity,	we will not share your details	with	those	whose	details	you	will	provide.

We	will	only	use	the	information	you	have	given	for	the	purpose	of	contact	tracing	and	
learning	about	the	disease.	Nothing else.

What if I can’t use the digital service?

If	you	can’t	use	the	digital	service,	or	you	choose	not	to,	we	will	try	to	call	you	to	ensure	we	
have	all	the	details	we	need	to	protect	others	and	reduce	the	spread	of	COVID-19.

•	 These	calls	will	come	from	the	contact	tracing	team	on	the	telephone	number	028	9536	8888.

•	 We	will	ask	for	the	same	information	as	the	digital	service.
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https://www.publichealth.hscni.net/covid-19-coronavirus/testing-and-tracing-covid-19/contact-tracing/digital-self-trace-easy-explainer
https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/campaigns/coronavirus-covid-19
https://www.publichealth.hscni.net/covid-19-coronavirus/testing-and-tracing-covid-19/testing-and-tracing-resources

